The Special meeting of the McGill Town Council was held on May 5, 2015 at the McGill Senior/Community Center located at the top of Avenue K at 7:00 P.M.

The following McGill Town Council Members were in attendance:

Bob Winder, Chairman Mike Borovansky, Member Ed Dubrutz, Member Vacant Seat

Absent Council Member:

Roxane Ballandby, Vice-Chairperson

Also in attendance: Delores Manchester, Secretary/Clerk Dennis "Woody" Robinson, Parks Manager Lynn Ballandby, applicant

Council Chairman Winder called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M.

Council Member Dubrutz led the Council and audience in the Pledge of Allegiance.

PUBLIC COMMENT:

Council Chairman Winder called for comments from the public.

There were no comments from the public.

INTERVIEW OF APPLICANTS FOR THE POSITION OF SEASONAL ASSISTANT PARKS WORKER:

Council Chairman Winder reported there had been 3 applications submitted to the Nevada Job Connect Office, each applicant had been mailed correspondence; however, only one applicant appeared for the interview. Before the special meeting convened, there was a young man who hand delivered an application asking to be considered for the position. It had been explained to him that the last date to receive applications was April 30, 2015. Also, McGill Town Council works with Nevada Job Connect. All applications must be handed out by their personnel, and the applications must be delivered back to them so the date and time could be logged into their computer system. Unfortunately, the walk in applicant had to be turned away as an incorrectly submitted application.

The secretary assured the Board that she would report this activity to the Nevada Job Connect office when she provides them with the report of the activity taken this evening.

Special McGill Town Council Meeting - May 5, 2015

Council proceeded with the interview of the only applicant.

Applicant Lynn Ballandby assured the Council he would be willing to return next year, he was a licensed Nevada driver, has a CDL certification, and he would like to be considered for the position of custodian also.

The secretary explained that she would have to return Mr. Ballandby's application to the Nevada Job Connect Office so they may log in his application for the position of custodian.

POSSIBLE SELECTION OF SEASONAL ASSISTANT PARKS WORKER:

Council Member Dubrutz motioned to hire Lynn Ballandby for the position of seasonal assistant parks worker.

Council Member Borovansky seconded the motion.

Motion was carried by a unanimous vote of the quorum present.

The Council directed the secretary to send the necessary correspondence to the Nevada Job Connect office and to the White Pine County Human Resource Director so she may process the necessary paperwork.

PUBLIC COMMENT:

Council Chairman Winder called for any comments from the public.

Parks Manager Robinson explained that the gas station in McGill had recently closed. McGill had a charge account, but they do not have a credit or debit card to enable them to gas up at the pumps.

The Council directed the secretary to contact the County Finance Office to inquire what their policy was regarding credit/debit cards. In the meantime, parks personnel will need to either gas up at the county pumps, or the Parks Manager could purchase gas and request reimbursement.

MEETING ADJOURNED:

There being no further business or questions to be brought before the McGill Town Council, the special meeting adjourned at 6:22 P.M.